
General Membership Meeting 11 November 2022 Corvette Owners Club of San Diego  

Attendance: Brian Bowman, Leonard & Cookie Campbell, Sam Campbell, Ken Carson, Lee & Pat 
Caudel, Janet & Chris Dawes, Roberta Degener, Chris Spencer, Deno Dimuzio, Mike & Jaymie 
Fuchs, Craig Gillam, Doug Hall, Darold & Elizabeth Herdes, Shelley & Glen Honig, Steve Hucik, 
Joe Huvar, Donna Johnson, Jim & Viki Lassiter, Sam Lewis, Chuck Makray, Dale Mastny, Craig 
Moya, Scott Norton, Nancy Oeh, Jay ORband, Gilbert Peet, Doug Ray, Sue & Steve Royce, Victor 
Scalco, Susan & Ken Stein, Brian Storrs, Bob Swanson, Chris Teague, Jennifer & Bobby Udell, Jill 
& Rick Votaw 

President George Dauphine called the meeting to order @ 6:30 pm and Board members were 
introduced.  

George discussed the information about our board nominations and appointed positions.  He 
asked for additional nominations for president, vice president, secretary, treasurer (which is 
wide open), historian (Victor Scalco volunteered), website content editor, public relations, 
membership, and member at large.  Other than Victor Scalco, no others have volunteered for 
any positions.   

Craig Moya talked about MSA and presented to Dr. Dennis Smith, Chief of Operations of San 
Diego Center for the Blind, an oversized check showing the $25,000 raised by MSA, and a check 
for $14,196.73 the remaining proceeds due to the center.  We had a lot of platinum donors (at 
least $1000 donation). Bob Bishop and his wife made up the amount of money we were short 
to reach our $25,000 goal. Dr. Smith offered to store equipment for us.  He also mentioned that 
MSA is great PR for them.  A plaque was presented to Bob Harrison, a long-time member and 
supporter of MSA.   

Glen Honig discussed all of the work he and Ken have done to digitize the old COCSD records 
and photos.  The SD Auto Museum has offered to give us some display space and Glen has 
volunteered to help put something together for that.  Sam Campbell mentioned that next year 
is the club’s 65th anniversary.  He would like us to have a 65th anniversary logo and would like a 
new photo of a bunch of members with their corvette.  A member suggested a wooden 
challenge coin that is laser engraved for the anniversary.  Janet Dawes says she knows a place 
that can do the engraving.   

Susan Royce, Treasurer, reports the club’s bank balance to be $27,734.08.  

Ken and Brian have no new information for historian. 

Tom is not here tonight and Cookie is taking his place.  She has requested that people bring 
firewood to the party tomorrow night. 

Dale has announced that next year will be his last as website content manager.  Janet Dawes 
has suggested that people check to see which activities are now payable on our website.  



No information from MAL 

Steve Hucik has just completed another class for car restoration.   

Janet Dawes – She has found a new place for shirts for a slightly lower price.  They will be on 
line for order soon.  There is some merchandise on the back table.  She will try to have a good 
variety of things on the website including duffle bags, shoulder bags, signs, etc.   

Janet reminded about the Holiday party at Admiral Baker Club.  There will be some music, a 
casino night, etc. 

Ken mentioned that the beach party was a great time.  He thanked Janet and Chris Dawes and 
Cookie and Leonard Campbell for opening their home for a party and encouraged others to step 
up as well.  Looking to have an event run to the desert next year with an overnight stay. 
Cookie’s party is tomorrow night and next weekend is the Three Lakes Run and a track day at 
Spring Mountain.  We have some upcoming parades including OB, which is very fun and La 
Jolla. 

Thankful for COCSD Pot Luck will be at Leonard & Cookie Campbell’s home on 12 November. 
Dress is casual.  

Sam Campbell – Long Beach Grand Prix tickets are going on sale next week.   

Bob Swanson has a battery for sale.   

After Raffle prizes were won the meeting was adjourned @ 7:51pm. Respectively Submitted, 
Susan Royce for Lin Siepert, Secretary COCSD  

 


